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Course Overview

The goal of the course is to familiarize the students with programming in a high-level object-oriented language while studying the main constructs of C++. The students will learn to translate algorithms into correct programs as well as to debug, document and maintain the code. 

The C++ constructs covered include: conditional and loop statements, functions, arrays, pointers, object classes, dynamic memory allocation, vectors. 

Course Organization
The course contains two parts: A and B. To be allowed to enroll in part B, students need to complete part A with the grade of C or above. 
Textbook

· Problem Solving with C++ by Walter J. Savitch, Pearson, 2017, Tenth Edition, ISBN: 978-0134448282. The textbook is required. No access code is needed. Older editions may be allowed, check with me for details.
Class Web Page, Contacting the Instructor, Canvas
The web page for the class is http://www.cs.kent.edu/~mikhail/classes/csi/ I have a link to this page from my homepage.  The web page contains links to the following course materials:

· course syllabus;

· lecture and lab schedule, lab instructors and their lab assignments;

· class schedule;

· lecture notes and programming examples used in class;

· link to the lab website;
There is a mailing list set up for the students taking this course. You have to check your mail at least once a day while the school is in session. The simplest way to contact me is via e-mail. I prefer to use the department email address (shown above). If you need to talk to me in person – see me during my office hours or make an appointment via e-mail. When initiating contact by email, make sure the email contains salutation, closing, your name and the course name you are enrolled in. Canvas is used two ways: class announcements are sent there and homeworks are posted there. 
Lectures

Students are expected to attend each lecture.  I do not take attendance, yet attendance and active participation during a lecture is instrumental for course success.  
Homework

There are weekly homeworks. The homeworks are published in Canvas. Each homework is a multiple-choice quiz. Each homework is worth 1 point. 

Quizzes

There are approximately 4 quizzes held during the class:  two during part A, and two during part B. Each quiz is on the material of the previous lectures. Each question is worth 1 point. A quiz is held during the first 10 minutes of the class. Late students will not be given extra time to complete the quiz.
Exams

There are two exams. The first in held in the final week of CSIA. The second is held during the semester’s finals. All exams are closed book, closed notes, and must be individual work.  It is expected that you take each exam at the scheduled time, unless you make prior arrangements with me, or have a documented illness, in which case I expect you to contact me as soon as possible.  You will be tested on the material we covered in class. The textbook or the slides alone may not be sufficient for adequate preparation for the exams. 
Labs

The lectures are complemented by lab sessions. The sections of this course differ in the time of their lab sessions. The lab session is conducted by a lab instructor. Lab attendance and participation is required. Lab sessions are an integral part of the course and lab assignments constitute a significant part of the course grade. The lab policies are stated on the lab website and are to be followed for the success in the lab.
Academic Integrity

Academic dishonesty in any form will be reported to the Office of Student Conduct and penalized up to assigning grade F for the course. You are allowed to discuss projects and solutions with your peers outside the lab. However, you should code the projects individually. This means that you should not look at other students' programs either on the screen or in printouts. You should not copy other students' solutions. Joint programming, even in pseudo-code, is not allowed. Cooperation during labs is not allowed. If you have a question during a lab, ask your lab instructor. Do not ask your classmate: you are distracting him/her, you may be getting an incorrect answer and you may be inadvertently involving him/her in joint work. Do not download code from the Internet. Do not give access to your code to others. Do not use internet artificial intelligence chatbots such as ChatGPT or Bard for help with your programming projects. 
Grades

Course parts A and B are graded separately. You need to get at least C grade in part A to be allowed to enroll in part B. The grades are calculated as follows. 
· homework (approx. 6 in each part)                       1 point each 

· quizzes (approx. 2 in each part)

10 points each

· exam (1 in each part)

150 points

· lab assignments (approx. 8 in each part)

10 points each
There are no extra credit assignments. The sum of the possible scores on all assignments is considered 100% and your final course grade will be determined as follows – 100-93% A, 92-90 A–, 89-87 B+, 86-83 B, 82-80 B–, 79-77 C+, 70-76 C (note that there is no C- grade), 69-67 D+, 66-60 D, 59-0 F.  There will be no curve at the end of the course.  Your score will not be rounded up: if you get 66.99% you will get a D not a D+. Thus, you should always be able to determine how well you are doing in the course.

Miscellaneous
Try not to be late for class. Make sure you silence your cellphone. The use of laptops while the class is in session is allowed only with my permission. The permission is granted in-person. If you take notes or otherwise cannot avoid using your laptop, obtain my permission within the first two weeks of classes.

There is a possibility of testing out of this course. If you are proficient in C++ or related language, notify asap. I will interview you. If you demonstrate sufficient knowledge, you will be allowed to skip this and enroll in a more advanced course. 
Students with Disabilities

University Policy 3342-3-01.3 requires that students with disabilities be provided reasonable accommodations to ensure their equal access to course content.  If you have a documented disability and require accommodations, please contact me at the beginning of the semester to make arrangements for necessary classroom adjustments.  Please note, you must first verify your eligibility for these through Student Accessibility Services (contact 330-672-3391 or visit www.kent.edu/sas for more information on registration procedures).

Contingency

In the event that campus is closed, or I am unable to come to campus but still able to teach, the class will be conducted via Canvas during the regularly scheduled class time.  You will be informed by email as soon as feasible and provided instructions as to how to attend the class.

Religious Holidays 

The University welcomes individuals from all different faiths, philosophies, religious traditions, and other systems of belief, and supports their respective practices. In compliance with University policy and the Ohio Revised Code, the University permits students to request class absences for up to three (3) days, per term, in order to participate in organized activities conducted under the auspices of a religious denomination, church, or other religious or spiritual organization. Students will not be penalized as a result of any of these excused absences.

The request for excusal must be made, in writing, no later than fourteen (14) days after the first day of instruction in a particular course and include the date(s) of each proposed absence or request for alternative religious accommodation. The request must clearly state that the proposed absence is to participate in religious activities. The request must also provide the particular accommodation(s) you desire. 

You will be notified by me if your request for accommodation is approved, or, if it is approved with modification. I will work with you in an effort to arrange a mutually agreeable alternative arrangement. For more information regarding this Policy you may contact the Student Ombuds (ombuds@kent.edu).
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